



## Menno Simons College Student Association (MSCSA) Meeting Minutes

**Date:** Tuesday, October 31st, 2017

**Time:** 12:20pm

**Place:** MSC Boardroom

### Members present:

*Co-Facilitators:* Chris Sundby, Julie Letkeman

*Sustainability:* Dano Tsouras

*Communications:* Jordan Ewart

*Co-Events Coordinators:* Leah Wilson, Stewart Plater

*Co-Secretary and Treasurer:* Lizeth Ardila, Melanie McGillis

*Guest:* Elise Brown (student)

### Regrets:

*Sustainability:* Reid Kotschorek

*Student Services:* Hayley Cressall

### Stewart and Leah - Events

- Stewart will attend GCSAC meetings; will ask them about collaborating on a joint Volunteer Day & possibly other events.
- Last year Andrew Vineberg came to an MSCSA meeting; suggested UWSA and MSCSA should connect more.
- Volunteer Day:
  - Information session on November 27, 30 minutes during free period; Leah is working on poster
  - Volunteering will happen in Winter semester; possibly partner with GCSAC
- Monday Munchies – need to organize who is in charge next time
- Clothing Swap – have in March, 2018 as “Spring cleaning”
- Fall event:
  - Gift bags – Julie, Mel and Liz
  - Book 2MS12 and 2MS13

### Chris – UWSA: MSC Director Motion

- Attending the UWSA meeting
- Have a better representation within the UWSA
- Change the MSCSA Constitution and include whether the elected MSCSA Director to participate with the UWSA is elected by the MSCSA or by the students
- \$500 Honorarium - goes to Director or the MSCSA? What about converting the \$500 Honorarium into our MSCSA Scholarship?

Jordan - Emails

- No new emails
- Fall event: no responses for bios thus far.
- BLM and Alexa request honorarium for the speaker and the group.
- Megan Linton will not be available.
- Julie Hyde suggested some speakers.
- Jordan will send the bios to Mel and Reid to print out and put on the board.
- We will contact Emmanuel Allieu (MSC student) and Jenna Wirch (Aboriginal Youth Opportunities) to be possible speakers.
- Six speakers have confirmed to date.

MSCSA Christmas party: to be discussed at the next meeting